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9th July, 2021 

Discussion topic: “Believe in yourself and all that you are, know that there is 
something inside you that is greater than any obstacle.” – Christian D Larson 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Arrangements for Classes and Teachers 2021-2022 
 
From September, the following arrangements for classes 
will be in place:- 

 Class 1 – Miss Wilson – Mixed Reception/Year 1  

 Class 2 – Mrs McGee – Mixed Year 1/Year 2 

 Class 3 – Miss Nash – Mixed Year 3/Year 4 

 Class 4 – Mr Conway – Mixed Year 4/Year 5 

 Class 5 –Mrs Norton and Mrs Limon – Year 6  

 Mrs Brooke-Mawson will cover Planning, 
Preparation and Assessment time for teaching 
staff and be instrumental in supporting our 
Recovery and Catch-up across school, focusing 
on Reading, Writing and Maths 

 
Children will be arranged into their new classes 
predominantly according to age, however I will also be 
taking into account a number of other factors including 
personalities, mix of characters, trying to separate 
siblings and gender mix (please note: not ability)  
Children will work in their new classes all day on the 16th 
July so it is essential on that day that anyone showing 
Covid 19 symptoms stays home and takes a PCR test to 
eliminate any risk. 
At the beginning of September, we hope that each 
teacher will be able to hold an informal information 
event for parents after school so that you can be fully 
informed. 

 
.   
 

Covid-19 Update 
Thankfully, we have received further clarification from 
the Government that school bubbles will be 
discontinued and that under 18s no longer need to 
isolate from 16th August.  We will bear this in mind when 
devising our “Managing Outbreaks” plan and risk 
assessments for September. 
We will be glad to see many restrictions lifted in school 
from September however the new ways of doing things 
gave us opportunities to look at systems afresh: 

 Our early morning arrangements will continue with 
children being dropped at the school gate between 
8.40 and 8.50 as we think this provides children with 
a more efficient entry to school and into their 
classrooms. 

 We will continue with our enhanced hygiene 
procedures to support the health and safety of all. 

 We will encourage air flow through classrooms by 
opening windows and internal doors. 

 Lunchtimes will be slightly staggered so that children 
don’t have to line up and wait for lunches as long.   

 Children will continue to have a PE afternoon where 
they come in PE uniform all day.  Please ensure 
therefore that children have navy blue or black 
joggers/leggings, PE t-shirt, trainers and their school 
jumper/cardigan when you look at new uniform, for 
this day.  We will let you know details of class days in 
due course.  
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